
Government provides extra money for
social care for West Berkshire and for
Wokingham

I have lobbied with others for more money for our local social care services.
The government announced extra money in the Budget and has now sent me the
details of our local allocations.

West Berkshire will receive an extra £500,898 for winter pressures, and an
extra £855,700 for adult and children care, making a total of £1,356,598.

Wokingham will receive £401,589 for winter pressures and £686,048 for adult
and children care, making a total of £1,087,637

The pound bounces around

News that there might not be a deal was said to have lowered the pound
yesterday. Quite why signing a Withdrawal Agreement to force the UK to send
another £39bn across the exchanges to the rest of the EU should be good news
is anyone’s guess. Of course it was not quite like that. The pound, along
with other currencies, slipped against the dollar, but it stayed strong
against the Euro at 1.14 compared to the August low of Euro 1.10 when a deal
seemed more likely.

The habit of ascribing all these movements to Brexit is bizarre. Ask how you
would have explained the moves without a Brexit vote and you will probably
produce a more convincing explanation of what is happening.

Machine gaming

The government decided to cut the maximum stakes allowed on gaming machines
from £100 to £2. It is very worried about addiction to these machines by
people who cannot afford the scale of losses some run up.
The Treasury has decided to delay the implementation of this measure to give
the gambling companies more time to adjust to this change. The many
campaigners to stop this particular problem are unhappy about the delay. Some
MPs will move amendments to the Finance Bill to put pressure on the
government to change its mind and get on with earlier implementation of the
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measure.

I would be interested in your views as I consider adding my name to these
proposed amendments. As the government accepts the argument that this type of
gambling can become addictive and does harm, there is a case for getting on
with implementation as soon as possible. Others defend the right of the
gambling industry to offer a range of bets and challenges to people, and
think all the time some forms of gambling are legal there will be a risk that
some people do it to excess. So far I have had more writing in in favour of
the ban.

Remembrance in Wokingham

This year’s service in All Saints was unusually well attended. The Church
showed flexibility to fit people in, inviting the many children from the
various scouting organisations to sit on the cushions and prayer mats and
around the altar to make more space.

The service was modelled around traditional hymns and readings, with the
special references to 100 years ago and the peace that broke out on the
Western front. We then returned to the Town Hall for wreath laying by the War
Memorial inside the building.

I would like to thank all who came, and especially to thank the organisers. I
am grateful to All Saints for doing well as hosts faced with a multitude of
people wishing to be in the congregation.

Remembrance Day service at Burghfield

There was a large attendance yesterday for the wreath laying in the
Churchyard and for the service, with many not managing a seat in the Church.
I would like to thank all those who came, and all those who helped organise
the event. It was a dignified and well thought through service to remember
the dead and to learn the lessons of the conflict.
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